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                   President’s Letter 
 

 

Life is never still, as we see from the fact that I am now your Top of Georgia 

 President. It saddens me deeply for Murphy Harrell to resign as President, but I  

understand and respect him always. Please know that I accept this office with 

 humility and a desire to serve you. 

 

We are entering into a new Rally season, and we are looking forward to having all 

 of our rallies this year. Of course, nothing is certain in this time of COVID, but we  

are hoping you will make plans to join us at the Top of Georgia. We are going to 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Dear TOG Airstream Family, 

I will, hopefully, have the opportunity to meet with many of you at 

our final rally for the year, the Fall Installation Rally, where we 

welcome our new leadership board. While I am not leaving the 

Board, and will still serve you as the Past President, I would like to 

take the opportunity, through the Caravanner, to say “thank you” 

to all of my Airstream family. 

 

 

You have been an important part of my own family, offering us support, love, and most 

importantly, prayers, as we are working through our medical challenges. For 19 months I 

have had the wonderful distraction of worrying about all of you in our Club and Park, and 

this has kept me from angsting about things closer to home. It has been a joy to see what 

mischief we could come up with, and who would join me in some new initiative. And so many 

of you have become chairmen and members of committees, dreamed outside of the box, and 

volunteered in every way possible, and I thank you. You have made being President so easy 

and so much fun.  

 

 I am often asked if I will be happy to give up being president, and I say, truthfully, that I 

have been happy as president. I will also be happy as past-president, helping our new 

president and the Board as best I can. Nothing will please me more than to see what fun 

comes next for all the members of our TOG Airstream Club.  

 

 

My best to each of you! 

 Mary Anne 

 

Mary Anne Meeks 
(President) 
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What’s New in the Park 

 

The Wilkersons volunteered to paint the 

main pavilion.  A daunting project to 

undertake, but the results are amazing! 

Thank you! 

 

We were unable to vote for a new garden flag to 

represent the Top during the election business 

meeting due to time constraints. Below are the 4 

flag designs submitted. Please email Mary Anne 

Meeks mapmeeks@gmail.com  with your vote by 

September 30th. 

The results will be shared during our October rally. 

 

A water line broke under the 

dumpster, mid-August. Sammy 

Fontanez, Host-James Bradley 

and Rod Wilson worked very long 

hours to move the dumpster off 

the mushy ground, dig through 

rocks and mud to repair the line. 

Great work, guys! 

We appreciate you! 

 

 

Even Jacob Fontanez lent a helping hand! 

  

 
 

mailto:mapmeeks@gmail.com
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Volunteering 

Ken Rabren, Host Coordinator: 

 

 

As camp host, you are the first face to welcome new 

guests and returning members and ensure that park 

operations are running smoothly. It is an essential role to 

the park and one that sees an on-going need. 

 
Perks for camp hosting: 
 

•      Free parking while hosting 
•      Free laundry while hosting 
•      For each day you host, you receive a day’s 

 credit to go towards future parking fees 

 

 

  Are you interested in Hosting? 

Immediate Need for a Host Coordinator 

The Host Coordinator assists the Board in carrying out and enforcing approved Park rules and procedures.  

**Full incentivized parking included. 

Duties include: 

 Recruiting and securing volunteer hosts 

 Training hosts: Park rules & procedures, registration system, reporting, daily operations of the Park 

 Communicate with members/guests regarding Board and Park procedures, delinquent parking, or storage 

 Fill in for (or recruit a replacement host) should one cancel due to conflict or illness 

**Currently the hosting calendar is covered for the next 7 months (minus the 2 weeks being advertised). Anyone 

interested would be able to step into the role easily and begin training in Park and Club operations.   

If interested, please contact Doug Ralston at dougralston@bellsouth.net 

I have enjoyed serving as 

Host Coordinator for Top of 

GA for the last seven years. 

Although it has been a 

wonderful experience, 

I have decided to retire at the end of 

October.  

I am very thankful for the many volunteers 

that have served as hosts and with the 

other responsibilities necessary to run the 

park smoothly.  

June and I will continue to be active 

members of the Top and I will be willing to 

serve, as needed, when possible.  

I also want to thank the many board 

members and Presidents who have 

supported me during the last 7 years.  

I look forward to continuing the friendships 

made.  

Thank you again, Ken Rabren 

 

Currently in need of hosting coverage for the following two 

weeks: 

Nov. 26th through Dec. 3rd 

Dec. 3rd through Dec. 10th 

**Hosting weeks run Saturday to Saturday 

We are also accepting hosts for 2023, beginning in April. Sign-

up calendar is in the main pavilion or feel free to email Doug 

Ralston, Park President dougralston@bellsouth.net  

mailto:dougralston@bellsouth.net
mailto:dougralston@bellsouth.net
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VOLUNTEER KITCHEN MANAGER WANTED 

• Free parking during rally week 

• Plan rally meals and purchase ingredients 

• Oversee kitchen volunteers (to include food prep, serving and kitchen clean-up) 

• Keep tabs on kitchen appliances and arrange maintenance as needed 

Winter Parking/Storage Announcements and Upcoming Projects that may affect you! 

November 5, 2022, water will be turned off to the lower section of the Park. 

Different from last year, the lower-center Section D will remain open (no trailer parking) for ground repairs. No 

trailers shall be in this area for winter.   

Section C 15-30 shall also remain open (no trailer parking) beginning November 4th for tree removal and 

trimming, and ground repairs. 

Over-the-winter storage of trailers will be in Section S of the lower area.  This is limited to 10 trailers on a first-

come, first-serve basis.  

Beginning November 7th 2022 

1. New electrical pedestals and water lines will be installed in the upper-section A 1-20 and creek-side section B 

17-32. Section B will be first, followed by Section A; trailers will need to be moved in order for work to begin.  

2. A new roof will be installed on the upper (fireplace) shelter. 

3. Concrete parking pad repairs  

 
Items completed this year: 

1. Dog Park - fenced and completed. 

2. Fiber-optic Wi-Fi installed and 

 operational throughout the park. 

3. New garden tool shed with labels for tool  

 placement and organization. 

4. New tractor barn installed. 

5. Painting of the main pavilion completed. 

6. Built a closet for apparel items. 

7. Enclosed an area for Wi-Fi equipment to be 

housed.  

 

 

8. New closet for musical instruments to be stored. 

9. Dumpsters have been bear-proofed.  

*Please, use front dumpster for kitchen and 

household garbage, and rear for non-food items. 

 

10. New fans and lights installed in the screened 

 back porch of the main pavilion. 

 

11. Removed 7 trees. 

12. Tools, gifted from members, have been added 

 to the shop. 
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  Labor Day Rally 2022   by Nancy Sibly 

 

If you missed the Labor Day Rally, you missed some 

fun.  We had rain, rain, and more rain.  The power was 

out all of one day.  80+ campers devoured Kat and 

Jackson Elder’s German dinner, and the bears put in 

several appearances.   

We sure know how to have a good time.  No, really. 

 

 

 

There was some sunshine in between rainstorms, 

sometimes just long enough to lure you out only 

to get wet again.  The power went out Friday 

morning just as we finished breakfast and its 

aftermath.  We were relieved to find out it was the 

power company’s fault and not a Top issue.  

Apparently a dead tree fell on a power pole in an 

“inaccessible” area.  

So much for those workers hoping to get an early 

start to the holiday weekend. 

It was just after midnight when the power came 

back on and Wayne Murphy was the winner of the 

pool started to guess the actual time. 

 

Wayne Murphy wins the prize 

Sissy Stone and Dick Sells going through power- 

outage-pool tickets 
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Bingo and popcorn got cancelled, but an impromptu party sprung up 

on the Pavilion porch where everyone laughed and talked and 

watched the creek rise. 

 

Meanwhile, the first ever wet tee croquet tournament took place in 

the Park’s back 40 with Maria Harris’s newly donated (and Lane 

Carpenter-painted) vintage croquet set.  You have never seen so 

many happily wet croquet players. 

  

 

 
 

 

The rain did hold off on Thursday and we were able 

to visit the Whimsy Flower Farm in Blairsville.  The 

owner, Jennifer Flowers (yes, that’s her real name), 

told us about the history of the farm which is still 

evolving as they determine the best mix of flowers 

for their private customers, wedding planners, and 

farmers markets (as well as getting their family of 

six out of RVs and into a real structure).   

Their specialty is the dahlia with its huge 

extravagant blossoms.  Dahlia season is nearing its 

end, and many of us focused on the field of annuals, 

mostly multi-colored zinnias at this time of year.  

We had cups to fill at $10 a cup, half the usual price, 

and we made use of every inch of space. 

Ten of us picked flowers and when we showed up 

afterwards at Jim’s Smokin’ Que in Blairsville’s 

Booger Hollow, there were another ten from the 

Top, sipping sweet tea and waiting for us to show 

up. 

 

 

Lane Carpenter painting the 

croquet set 

Rain or shine, there is fun to be had! 

Nancy Sibly & Barbara Jumper 

 

 

Bill and Maria Harris 
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Back at the pavilion, we 

filled small vases with 

flowers to decorate every 

table. 

 

 

 

 

If you need a good laugh, watch Lucy and Ricky and their 

honeymoon adventure in “The Long, Long Trailer”.  In true 

Lucy form, if it can go wrong, it will.  We’re still trying to 

figure out where they put those stacks of wedding gifts. 

 

In spite of the power outage, we had a ladies get-together on 

the porch Friday morning to welcome June Rabren to the 

Top.  She and Ken were married July 2 and she’s a fun one.  

We already feel like we’ve known her for a long time.  Ken 

immediately put her to work scrambling eggs one morning 

and mixing pancakes another.  If you can’t find good kitchen 

help, marry them. 

   

The Board of Directors met at the Upper Shelter where it was 

cooler and poor Kat was trying to slice cabbage in the dark 

pavilion for Saturday’s dinner. 

 

Clara Ellis, June Rabren & Judy Baker 

 

 

 

 

Mary Anne Meeks & Nancy Sibly 

Thank you to our happy and hardworking 

kitchen volunteers! 

Tom Baker & Grant MacKay 

Jiji Haque 
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Meanwhile, trailers kept pulling into the Top.  

There were the older regulars (try saying that real 

fast), some “newbies”, and others that we’d seen a 

time or two.   

 

Past President Al and Mary Holcomb came for the 

Business Meeting and Elections Saturday 

morning and stayed for ice cream.   

 

Past President Max Laseter and son, Kevin, came 

Saturday evening to hear Rhonda Carrier and her 

Just Cruisin’ Band.  Max and Rhonda are old 

friends and he introduced Rhonda to us with her 

former singing partner “Doc”.  Now she has a 5-

piece band.   

 

Rhonda and crew managed to get everyone’s feet 

tapping and most of us onto the dance floor.  We 

all needed to get moving after Kat and Jackson 

Elder’s wonderful Top-cooked German dinner 

Saturday evening.  Jackson likes to cook and felt 

we should better utilize our kitchen facilities and 

asked if it would be “okay” for him to prepare a 

dinner.   

 

“Okay??  It would be awesome.”   

 

His plan was to prep on Friday and cook on 

Saturday.  Did I mention that we had no power on 

Friday?  Kat and Jackson ended up with a kitchen 

full of volunteers on Saturday helping him whip 

up Brats, burgers, German potato salad, red 

cabbage, brownies, and oatmeal cookies.  The 

dinner count was around 80 and they devoured 

everything.    

 

Bravo, Kat and Jackson!  It was delish.   

 

(Might I mention that we had E-vite RSVPs for 

around 50, and 80 showed up for dinner.  Please, 

let us know if you’ll be there so we don’t run out of 

food.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Wayne Clark & Maria Harris 

Wayne & Nadine Johnson 
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We had entrants aged from 8 to 80+ for our talent 

show organized by Nadine Johnson on Sunday night.  It 

got off to a roaring start with Eleanor Flory and Nadine, 

wearing shower caps and wrapped in bath towels, 

singing “Splish Splash I Was Taking a Bath”.  Then the 

towels starting slipping.  The grand finale was a towel-

waving, side-splitting burlesque act.  (Dear censors, 

they were fully clothed underneath the towels.)   

 

Our very own “Minnie Pearl” Thompkins entertained us 

with her Grand Ole Opry-style get-up and humor.  You 

know you’ve heard them before, but they still elicit a 

laugh.  How-w-w-DEE-E-E-E! 

 

George and Bess Edwards’ grandson, Luke, a brave 8-

year old, played the harmonica with David Adams 

accompanying him.  A Top musician in the making?  

Keep it up, Luke.  David also played a banjo solo for us 

and Nadine lent a bit of class with her soaring soprano 

version of the Wayward Wind, Vic’s favorite.    

 

Nadine would appreciate it if you all pick up a talent 

before she tries this again next year. 

 

 

 

 

  

In between eating, talking, listening, dog-

walking, and performing, we caught up on where 

people have travelled, where they’re going next, 

and what else is happening in their lives.   

Now, what’s happening in yours? 

 

Nadine Johnson 

Lin Thompkins 

Nadine & Eleanor Flory Mary Anne Meeks & Bill Harris 
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Elected 2023 Officers 

 

On September 4, 2022, during the TOG business meeting, all members were invited, and 

encouraged, to vote for the incoming slate of officers. 

 

Please, welcome our incoming 2023 Board of Officers and Directors: 

 

 

 
 

  

 
   

Doug Ralston, 

President 

Brad Singleton, 

President-Elect 

Jiji Haque, 

Vice-President 
Betty “Kat” Elder, 

Secretary 

Nadine Johnson, 

2nd year Director 

Rod Wilson, 

2nd year Director 

Jesse Stone, 

1st year Director 
Sam Fontanez,  

1st year Director 

  

John Meeks, 

Treasurer 

Mary Anne Meeks, 

Past President 
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 October Rally and Installation 

Top of Georgia Airstream Park, October12 -16, 2022 

Theme:  Our National Parks 

(AKA Where in the World are Doug and Jaime?) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11:00 A  Ron Bogdanovich 

  Airdream Vintage Restoration 

2:00 P Board Meeting @ Pavilion 

6:30 P Rally Registration 

7:00 P Steve Bryson, Musician 

Saturday, October 15 

 

9:00 – 12:00 Safety Day, Brad Singleton* 

1:00 P Ice Cream Social, Floy and Barbara 

Jumper 

2:00 – 4:00 P Guest speaker Michael Kinard,  

  “Hiking the Appalachian Trail” 

6:00 P Dinner @ Pavilion* 

7:00 P Installation, Bob Hoffman,  

  Reg. 3 2
nd 

Vice Pres.   

 

Sunday,  October 16 

 

10:00 A Worship Service, Chaplain Bob Gray 

 (Please do not move your trailer during service.)  

NOTES: 

 

* Please sign up for these activities if planning to attend 

 

Membership dues:  pay by 10/15 to get name in Directory. 

 

 

Wednesday, October 12 

6:30 P Rally Registration, Dick and Judi Sells 

  Adults $25; Kids 8-18 $10; < 8 free 

  Welcome, Mary Anne Meeks 

 

Thursday, October 13 

8:30 A                Breakfast:  Eggs, bacon, grits (Bring set- 

  ups, plates, utensils, cups, napkins) 

  

10:15 A Helen to Hardman Trail Hike*  

  Flat, paved, one mile; leisurely 25 minute 

walk. 

  Park in Helen; get shuttled to Hardman end. 

  Optional:  Tour Hardman Farm, visit gift 

shop or lunch in Helen 

 

5:45P Rally Registration 

6:00 P Social Hour/National Parks Trivia Contest 

7:00 P       Welcome/Announcements 

       Bingo & Popcorn, Brad Singleton 

 

Friday,  October 14 

8:30 A Breakfast:  Pancakes + sausage (Bring set-

ups) 

 

    

 

    

 

Grapes & Grains is coming to the Top of Georgia! 

The ACI intra-club Grapes & Grains is coming to TOG for a 

sister rally October 20-23, 2022. 

Currently, there are 53 trailers signed up for this event and 

it is now closed to additional attendees. 

Since the Park anticipates being at capacity, you may want 

to consider alternative travel dates if planning a trip! 
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Following up to our two successful Safety Day events 

in May and October, 2021, we have secured our safety 

team for our fall event. 

Our goal is to keep safety on everyone’s “radar”, so we 

can enjoy our trailers safely and securely. 

 

What we hope to achieve; 

Provide instruction and informal activities to review 

safety as a priority for TOG and with park members. 

Cover topics, which can be easily  

overlooked, like fire extinguishers  

and smoke/CO detectors. 

 

Review our current safety and  

emergency response procedures in the park. Example: 

During our past safety event the defibrillator was 

checked and we completed CPR training last October 

as recommended by Helen Fire Department.  

 

 

Hiking the Appalachian Trail with  

“IRON MIKE” 

 

Come to the October Fall Installation Rally and 

hear Iron Mike speak about hiking safety on 

Saturday morning, October 15 during our Safety 

Day presentations. Then again at 2 PM on 

Saturday about hiking the Appalachian Trail (AT). 

Iron Mike is an Airstream owner who has been 

hiking the AT since 1990 (32 years). He began this 

quest when sponsoring his son’s Boy Scout troop 

in pursuit of their hiking badges. He was given his 

moniker, Iron Mike, by other hikers who said that 

he was a strong plodder, keeping after his goal of 

piecemeal hiking until he covers the entire trail. 

Come view his pictures, ask him how many 

toenails he loses each hike, and meet a really great 

guy. If you have any interest in hiking, this 

seminar is for you. 

 

Safety Event 

Fall Rally 2022, October 15, from 9am-noon 

 

What we have planned;  

We have secured “Iron Mike” to address hiking safety and, more specifically, hiking safely on the 

Appalachian Trail. We have spectacular hiking venues in our North Georgia mountains and we want our 

members and guests to enjoy them with least amount of risk 

We have Helen Fire Department and EMS joining us for the 3rd time to help us  

increase our knowledge and help us address safety issues within the park and  

our trailers. They will also provide hand-outs to participants regarding safety.  

 

Peach State Fire has agreed to provide a safety demonstration using fire  

extinguishers in a “controlled burn” setting. Peach State Fire will also have the  

capability to charge or exchange extinguishers, so bring those from your trailers. 

 

Be sure to pick up a rally schedule times and locations of each event. 
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With the Park cutting the cable-cord, many of our 

members are looking for suggestions of what to 

watch on their new streaming services.  

Judi Sells has come up with a great idea we hope 

others will join in with….sharing a TV series or movie 

you’ve enjoyed along with a brief description: 

 

 

 

Nadine Johnson, Entertainment Chairperson, 

has outlined activities in the Park through the 

middle of October. Activities are added or 

deleted depending on the interest, so be sure 

to check the calendar for any changes.  

And have fun! 

 

 

The Secret: Dare to Dream 

1 h 47 min 

Rated –PG 

On Amazon Prime 

Based on Rhonda Byrne's best-seller, The Secret, 

this uplifting story follows a young widow (Katie 

Holmes) and a mysterious man (Josh Lucas) who 

helps her and her family transform their lives. 

 What are YOU watching? Email Christee@mediadvine.com  

mailto:Christee@mediadvine.com
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The Adventures of Big Foot 
 

Aug/Sept 2022   Traveling with the Fontanez family 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Top,  

Sure hope the last month has been treating you well?  

After that long adventure to Maine with the Sibly’s, I 

thought I’d join the Fontanez family for their big Orlando 

trip.  

Not quite what I thought it would be. Instead of froo-froo 

drinks with little umbrellas by the beach, they ended up just 

spending the whole month cooking for their families, making 

car repairs, cutting back trees and working.  

We did have a few fun experiences though. 

One night we played dominoes and ate foot-long “Pub-

subs”...they are these long sandwiches from a grocery store 

named Publix. Not quite as good as the chicken pot pie from 

Betty’s, but still tasty, I highly recommend you try one.  

Another time, we went to Wekiva State Park. It Was nice 

walking through the woods and dipping my big foot in the 

cool river.  

The best part of the trip was when we went to Universal 

Islands of Adventure. When I was a kid, I was told my Uncle 

Frank left the Appalachians to get away from the cold 

winters. He’s apparently become an actor in Florida and 

seemed to be doing quite well for himself. His stage name is 

“Kong”. I tell you, that Florida sunshine has certainly 

changed him…he’s a lot bigger than I remember, and angrier. 

Perhaps it’s all the Orlando traffic. Anyway, was great 

seeing him.  

I, for one, miss the cooler weather. Sure is hot and very 

rainy here.     

See you soon! 
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 What’s happening around Helen! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Georgia Mountain Fall 

Festival 

Look forward to the 2022 Fall 

Festival October 7th - 15th from 

10am-7pm. With its mild 

temperatures and beautiful 

scenery there is no better place 

to be than the North Georgia 

Mountains in the fall! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each October, the 9-day event 

features Arts & Craft vendors, 

educational demonstrations, and 

exciting music performances! 

 

New for 2022 enjoy carnival 

rides from Midway Rides 

Unlimited! Enjoy over a dozen 

rides including a carrousel, 

Ferris wheel, bumper cars & 

more! Rides for the adults & the 

kiddos! Plus fair food, games, 

and more! 

1 Day Pass $12 

Free Parking 

Midway rides require tickets or 

all-access wristband 

 

 

 

 

The Great Helen Duck Race 

Sat Oct 22, 2022 

Race begins at 4pm. 

 

Family Promise will hold its most exciting FUN-raising 

event of the year — the 7th Annual GREAT HELEN 

DUCK RACE! This is an event you won’t want to miss 

out on, as we launch 3,000 unsinkable little yellow 

rubber ducks into the Chattahoochee River in the 

middle of Helen and watch them race to the finish 

line at the Helen Festhalle. 

The first duck to cross the finish line will win a $3,000 

cash prize for its sponsor **2nd & 3rd PLACE DUCKS 

WILL ALSO RECEIVE PRIZES THIS YEAR VALUED AT 

MORE THAN $750! 

Beer, brats, bands and Lederhosen - the Helen Oktoberfest 

has them all. Join the longest running Oktoberfest in the 

United States. 

Every year the Helen Festhalle hosts the event. German-

style bands from around the country and around the 

world play on the stage for your listening and viewing 

pleasure. See the Alphorns blown, the Cowbells rung and 

the Accordion squeezed. Grab your partner and take a 

spin on the dance floor to the timeless tunes of the Polka. 

 

Helen Oktoberfest 

Sep. 23
rd

, 2022 through Oct. 30
th
 

Helen Festhalle 

1074 Edelweiss Strasse 

Helen, GA 30545 
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    From the Park  
 

  

Airstream for Sale! 

Incentive Parking for Board and Officers 

 

The Board has established a committee to 

review our existing parking program for 

officers to ensure it is equitable and consistent. 

Here are the primary goals outlined by this 

committee based upon their work to date.  

 

  
1. Published policy regarding incentives parking in 

both the officers’ handbooks and the host guide, 

which provide clear expectations and guidelines of 

the program. 

2. Thorough review of financial impact of the 

program with an annual review financially of the 

incentives parking program. Provide clear 

instructions on the incentives parking spot criteria 

for hook ups. 

3. Inventory of those receiving benefits to evaluate 

the consistency that reflects the values of the Club 

and ensure that equity of the program is 

maintained. 

4. Transparency of the program published in 

the Caravanner. 

5. Signage reflecting the assigned spots. Clear 

policy regarding the locations of the incentive 

parking spots. Explicit guidelines regarding 

those receiving the incentive parking benefit 

who select other locations. 

 

 

Interested in selling your Airstream? 

 

 

For $5 per issue, we can 

feature your Airstream for 

sale in the Carvanner. 

Each issue is emailed to 300+ members, as well 

as seen by over 2000 followers from our social 

media pages. 

Email Christee@mediadvine.com to discuss. 

 

*1993 Airstream Excella for Sale*   PRICE: $12,500 

34 Ft. 3 Axles- includes new tires and a Hensley hitch 

Inside Features: 

 Full Size Pull Out Sofa/Bed 

 Microfiber Recliner 

 4 Seat Banquette Folds into Bed 

 All Working Appliances, including: 4 burner Gas 

Stove/Oven, Microwave, Refrigerator 

 Double Sink, Appliance Garage and Pullout Pantry 

Drawer 

 Heat, A/C and Gas Water Heater, all work great 

 Recently replaced curtains all around and blinds 

 3 Door Closet 

 Self Contained Bathroom with Sink, Shower, and 

New Toilet 

 Master Bedroom w/ 2 XL Twin beds, Bedside Table 

and Chest of Drawers 

 Tons of Storage, As with any Airstream! 

 All Original Awnings- Look Great- Blue Stripes 

 No Roof Leaks 

Outside has a few "bumps and bruises"- all aesthetic 

Needs new carpet (or whatever flooring YOU put in) 

NO OWNER FINANCING,  

SHOWN BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 

Currently located in Dallas, GA. 

CONTACT: DALE MCDOUGALD   770-833-1208  

 or merib63@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Christee@mediadvine.com
mailto:merib63@gmail.com
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A Special Thank You 

Christee, Sammy, and Jacob Fontanez have been 

invaluable friends and volunteers at the Top of 

Georgia for almost four years now. When they came 

to us all those years ago they were on the way from 

Florida to California, and stopped with us along the 

way, and stayed. Christee has been our assistant Host 

Coordinator and, in many ways, she and Sammy have 

assisted in running the Park. 

We have also watched Jacob grow into a very kind 

person, and a much taller young man! 

 

However, all good things must end. Christee, and her 

family, have decided to step away from the role as 

Host Coordinator to begin traveling again.  They feel 

that now is the time. 

 

I owe Christee and Sammy so much for they have 

been great advisors to me as a Board member. I could 

not have been an effective president without their 

guidance, and I thank you, Christee and Sammy. I will 

not say “good bye”, for this is your home and your 

Airstream family and I know you will be back. 

 

So be safe, be well, and have fun as you pursue  

your dreams! 

 

My love always to all of you, 

Mary Anne 

 

Loving Concerns 
 

Myrna Warren, our former Loving Concerns 

chairman, had been in the hospital in Blairsville 

since Friday night, but is home now, thankfully. 

Please continue to pray for her, and her husband 

Neal, as she fights cancer. Myrna has been 

encouraged by the cards she has received from 

friends at the TOP. (1394 Old School House Rd., 

Young Harris, GA 30582) 

 

Ann Bradshaw, wife to Jack, a former member of 

the TOP, passed away in August.  

(100 Finler Road, Apt. 7, Columbia, SC 29203) 

 

Casey Kauffman is having personal medical 

problems. Wheels of medicine turn slowly, but 

she is receiving excellent medical care and hopes 

to be back to TOG, her “Happy Place”, soon. 

 

 
Please, join us in praying for these folks and their 

medical issues or their grief in a time of the loss of 

a loved one.  Knowing that there are those who 

care is a true blessing to those in need.  

We are a family of sorts, connected by our love for 

camping and love for each other.   

 

If you are experiencing a difficult time or 

know of someone who is,  

please let me know. 

Barbara Jumper 
bwjumper13@gmail.com 

770-241-3793 

 

mailto:bwjumper13@gmail.com
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           2022 Top of Georgia Airstream Club Rally / Events 

            Rallies held at Top of Georgia Airstream Park unless otherwise noted 

     Date       Event 

 

April 6
th

 – 9
th

  

April 25
th

 & 26
th

   

 

Region 3 Hiawassee Rally 

Spring Work days  

April 27
th

 – May 1
st
   Spring Rally 

May 25
th

 – 29
th

   Memorial Day Rally 

June 22
nd

  – 26
th

   Youth Rally 

July 4th  Fourth of July / Patriotic Celebration 

July 23
rd

  – 29
th

  International Rally / Fryeburg, ME 

Aug 31st – Sept 4
th

   Labor Day Rally 

October 12
th

 – 16th  Fall Rally / Installation 

  

 

 

Officers: 

President – Doug Ralston 

President Elect – Brad Singleton 

Vice President – Jiji Haque 

Secretary – Kat Elder 

Treasurer – John Meeks 

Directors Year Two – Nadine Johnson and 

Rod Wilson 

Directors Year One – Sam Fontanez and 

Jesse Stone 

Past President – Mary Anne Meeks 
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